
Summary of Burtle Parish Council Meeting – November 2024 

Highways 

Blocked gullies clerk to check whether these have been cleared. 

Road signs 30mph sign by First and Last is leaning and faded uneven surface sign in Edington Road 

to be reported to Highways dept. 

Hedge at the Nydon, Edington Road has become overgrown making the road narrower. As this is in 

Edington parish a request to be made to Edington PC to arrange for this to be cut back.  

Planning 

55/24/00008 Erection of a single storey detached building to provide ancillary accommodation at 

Burtle Moor Farm, Burtle Road, Burtle. After discussion Councillors unanimously agreed that they 

have no objections to the application as it is on the site of an existing building. However, they note 

that footpaths BW14/23 and BW14/22 run through Burtle Moor Farm and would like confirmation 

that the footpaths have been taken into consideration. 

55/24/00007 Erection of 1no. dwelling and detached garage on site of 1no. existing dwelling and 

outbuilding (to be demolished), and associated works at Little Acre/Lester, Catcott Broad Drove, 

Burtle. Somerset - North Planning Department has refused permission. Councillors were 

disappointed at this decision as although it is not technically within the builtup area of the village it 

is adjacent to the last property within the builtup area and they feel that it would have tidied up the 

plot.   

Road Closure by Burtle Inn 

Somerset Council has promised to keep the parish informed of when the next attempt to install the 

temporary building at the rear of Huntspill House will take place. They have also advised that 

repairs to the damage caused to the pavement during the last attempt are in hand.   

Poppies in Burtle  Councillors offered a vote of thanks to Barbara Vowles for organising the poppy 

collection in the village and the display of large poppies on the Sandpit and churchyard.  

Next meeting Wednesday 4th December at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.   

 

 

 

 


